
February 11, 2020 
 
Re: HB 2601 
 
Dear Education Committee Members, 
 
I write, not as a person against vaccines, but as former vaccinator.   
 
I am a native Kansas resident, aged 54.  My husband and I have 10 children.  Our first 6 children 
we dutifully vaccinated as any good parent would do.   
 
Several of our children exhibited medical characteristics that would indicate gut damage and/or 
immune system compromises.  They exhibited a range of symptoms including self stimulation, 
hyper sensitivity to external stimulation, hand flapping, food allergies and loss of verbal ability.   
 
We were puzzled by this and took them to various hospitals and doctors to try to figure out the 
mysteries.   
 
Our family doctor and another doctor suggested we discontinue with vaccinations.  (I won't name 
them because they could lose their license for going against the american medical associations 
official recommendations.)   
 
Our next 4 children have had no vaccinations and have none of the problems the other children 
have.   
 
Since then, I have read many scientific reports and medical journals on the subject and have 
come the same conclusions as these kind doctors:  That our family is prone to vaccine injury.    
 
My question would be, since children are regularly injured by vaccines as evidenced by the over 
4 billion dollars paid out by the federal government to injured families, why don't the 
pharmaceutical companies spend money on researching which children are prone to injury? 
Instead, they just keep developing new vaccines.  Why are there no studies that show the effect 
of the accumulated layers on layers of new vaccines? 
 
Kansas should have the right to choose what is injected into our bodies.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sara Yardley 
Baldwin City, KS 


